Jason Sargent

8612 Fertile Valley Road

Newport, WA 99156

Public Officials

RE: Sacheen Lake Sewer and Water District

Dear Elected Official,
In January of this year I sent a letter to you regarding the activities of the Sacheen Lake Sewer and Water District Board. The Board was in the process of developing a 9.5 million dollar sewer collection system around Sacheen Lake. The Board further created a Local Improvement District which was established to assess the property owners the cost of the system in total. Under Washington law, the right of property owners to protest this project was exercised. Some 120 acres of property protested which represented an excess of the 40% threshold needed to defeat the project. The Board then announced that the 40% threshold to defeat this project was not met and the total acreage of the LID was not 259 acres but 337 acres. The addition of acreage to the LID insured that the project could not be defeated. A lawsuit was filed in Superior Court of Pend Oreille County on behalf of the protesters. 

On May 25, 2011, Judge Allen Nielson ruled that the Board acted in an Arbitrary and Capricious manner when calculating the LID acreage and further ruled that the Board used its discretionary power to void the protesters right to protest. I have enclosed the Court’s ruling for your review.

After being a tax payer in this Junior Taxing District for some time now I realize the lack of oversight these Districts actually have. Property owners’ rights were ignored in this process. As a result a lawsuit incurred. We now await the Boards actions but will be very cautious when evaluating their intentions. I also realize that the protections afforded us by law are only as good as those we elect.
Thank you for your interest in this very unfortunate occurrence. I will keep you informed of further proceedings.

Kindest regards,

Jason Sargent 
